
 
 

Welcome everyone to the final edition of the newsletter for 
term 3.  I know that all members of our school community are 
looking forward to the September holidays. 
 
Interim Reports & Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
Interim reports are in the process of being finalised as this 
edition of the newsletter goes to print. The next parent 
Teacher Interview session is planned for Tuesday, 23 
October. Information about these interviews will be forwarded 
with the Interim Reports. 
 
Attendance Matters 
 
Most students attend school every day. However a number of 
students at Dalby High are simply not attending enough and 
without good reason. We understand that students get sick or 
have family concerns and they need to stay at home, but 
there are some students who are not at school for non -
essential reasons. When students are absent from school 
they miss learning and miss opportunities. Lower school 
attendance is associated with lower academic achievement, 
early school leaving and future unemployment. Attendance 
matters! 
 
Queensland Cores Skills Test (QCS) 
 
I would like to congratulate all year 12s on the level of 
dedication and commitment shown at the recent Queensland 
Core Skills (QCS) test. This challenging two day test is a very 
important part of the assessment calendar for year 12s and I 
thank them for their efforts. Well done! 
 
Until next edition… 
 
Thank you to all students, staff, parents and carers for your 
efforts, after an extremely busy and productive term. Please 
do not hesitate to make an appointment at the school office 
after the holidays if I can be of assistance with any matter.  

Dr Dean Russell 
Principal 

 
 
 

 

 
September 
21 Last Day Term 3 
 
 
 
 
 

 
October 
8 Term 4 Commences 
19 Brush With Youth Art Show 
22 Student Free Day 
24 Yr 7 2019 Info Night 
25 DD Aquathalon 
30 DSHS Sports Awards Dinner 

Date Claimers 

Date Claimer 
Dalby State High School 

Sports Awards Dinner 
Tuesday 30 th October 2018  

Tickets on sale Term 4  
 

Andrew McCullough “Aim for Excellence” Award 2018  
Year 7 – 11 

Nomination Forms available in student foyer 
CLOSING DATE 19 th October 2018 

 
(Award recipients notified by mail end of term 3) 

Year 7 in 2019 
 

Prospective students and parents are invited to 
attend an information evening for students entering Year 7 

in 2019  
2019 enrolment packages will be available on the night 

Dalby SHS Great Hall 
Wednesday, 24th October at 6:00pm 

 
Transition Days 
Tuesday  23 Oct  9am - 12.30pm  Dalby South State School 
Wednesday  24 Oct 9am - 12.30pm   Dalby State School, Other Schools 

and Boarders 
Tuesday  4 Dec 9am - 3pm Full Transition day - All Schools 
Tuesday  4 Dec 5pm Welcome BBQ for all new students & families 



A CD of photos from the school musical 
“Grease” can be purchased from the 
school office for $10 (cash only). 
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Where:  Support Space (under B Block) 
 
When:  Open to all students each Tuesday 
morning from 8:00 am. 
 
What:  A place to get some breakfast and to 
get extra help with Maths school work or 
assessments.   
 
Bring your homework, revision sheets, 
assignments or just yourself! All year levels 
and ability levels are welcome. 

Sports News 
Cricket : Both the girls and boys open Cricket teams will be competing in some 
more games throughout Term four.  The girls 1st eleven have just completed 
their first ever State Cup match on Monday the 17th September, narrowly going 
down to All Saints Anglican College in a terrific game.  This was one of the great 
games of cricket and all the girls are to be congratulated for their tremendous 
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Charli Kings, Georgia Lindsay, Eliza Ford, Claire Wairama, Holly Dart, Teliah 
Hoskin, Megan Burton, Ellie Facer, Abby Campbell, Maddy Foster and Brooke 
Reed for their involvement at training and matches. 
On a side note, Ellie Johnstone has now played two games for the Queensland 
Fire (women’s cricket team) in Brisbane and certainly has a bright future in the 
game at a representative level. 
 
Volleyball : On Saturday 15th September, the DSHS Senior Girls Volleyball team 
competed in the Darling Downs Volleyball Schools Cup Competition at 
Harristown State High School. Despite facing some very tough competition, the 
girls remained positive, gave it everything they had and finished in fourth place 
for their division from nine teams. Throughout the competition, refereeing teams 
were also asked to select a Most Valuable Player from each team. A special 
mention goes to Hanna San Juan who was selected from the other teams as our 
Most Valuable Player.  
 
I could not be prouder of the way the girls played and represented the school 
and it has been an absolute pleasure working with them as a team throughout 
the term. I would also like to give a massive thank you to the families and friends 
who also came along on Saturday to support and cheer on the girls. 
 
Team Members:  
Year 12 - Danielle Legget and Kristine Caluya  
Year 10 - Hanna San Juan, Paige Sloan, Delaney Holder and Analyn Marcelo 
Year 9 - Joanna Casilum and Trixie Camacho 

Miss Bettiens 
Volleyball Coach  

 
Junior Vicki Wilson Netball: On Sunday 16th September 2018, our junior 
netball team, consisting of Jessika Bliesner, Abby Campbell, Samara Gibson, 
Ruby Hoadley, Brianna Hornick, Lauren Kelly, Sarah Kucks, Georgia Lindsay, 
Izzy Tanks and Ella Wockner competed in the Junior Vicki Wilson Cup in 
Toowoomba. Despite the unexpected windy and cold conditions on the day, the 
girls played exceptionally well and didn’t appear to be phased at all by the 
conditions. The defence and mid court players did a great job blocking 
opponents from their circle and bringing the ball quickly up the court to our 
shooters who rarely missed a shot all day. At the end of the initial round, the girls 
placed second in Pool B, winning 5 out of 6 games. They moved through to the 
quarter finals against the winner of Pool A, which was Downlands College. 
Unfortunately the girls did not come away with a win against them, however, we 
were all really pleased with finishing in the top 4. It has been a long time since 
Dalby SHS has nominated a team in the A-grade division of this comp, so to 
come away with that result the girls should be exceptionally proud of their efforts! 
Thank you to all the parents who came out and weathered the conditions to 
support the girls. Well done to all players, hope to see you all back next season!
  
 
 
Upcoming Events 
Inner Downs Gala Day – 21st September 
Fairholme Aquathlon - 20th October  
All Schools Touch, White’s Hill Brisbane – 11th to 14th October 
Darling Downs Boys & Girls Water Polo Trials – 15th October 
All Schools Triathlon (DD Triathlon Trials) – 28th October 

A Simulating Experience! 
 
Students from both our Engineering 
Pathways classes got to spend yesterday 
with Matt Taylor, a performance driving 
instructor who works primarily with the 
AMG Driving Academy. Matt worked at 
Movie World in the stunt driver show for 
several years, which lead to work in 
movies  such as Mad Max and Maze 
Runner. This, coupled with a long career in 
motorsport, he provided valuable insights 
for students about good driving habits that 
will serve them well, staying safe at the 
upcoming track day and in the future on 
the road.  
 
The time was split between two theory 
sessions and two simulator sessions 
exploring topics around seating position, 
vision, situational awareness, braking, 
steering, etc. The practical sessions on the 
simulators featuring a regular sim and one 
set up in an old chassis from last year’s 
Formula student cars. This was to help 
replicate the challenge and driving 
environment that the student’s will 
experience on race day. The opportunity to 
get live one-on-one feedback was a very 
valuable experience while driving on a 
track, not something that will be soon 
forgotten.  
 
Thank you for your time Matt - we all learnt 
some valuable lessons.  
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To ensure that your student has the 
books, classroom materials and sports 
activities for their study areas in 2018, join 
the Resource Scheme.  The fees for 2018 
are $240 for Years 7, 8 and 9 students 
and $260 for Years 10, 11 and 12.   
 
Any queries please phone 4669 0953 or 
email dalbyhighpandc@bigpond.com. 
 

Pay cash, credit or cheque. Eftpos is 
available. Centrepay is available. 

 
Lockers are also available for hire through 
the Resource Centre for $40 per annum 
(cash or cheque only).  A Locker 
Agreement Form must be signed by 
student and parent prior to hire.  
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Sports Awards Dinner 
 
If your student has represented the school for sport in 2018 or has been selected in a 
Darling Downs or Queensland School Sport Team, we would love to feature them on the 
PowerPoint Presentation at this year’s Sports Award Dinner. 
 
Please save photos to a USB Stick (please name so they can be returned) and drop 
them into Mrs Hemmings in the Support Staffroom no later than October 16th. 
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The Visual Art department has an excellent space to display students work called 
‘oneroom’ situated between the Art rooms and the Library. The name was chosen 
following staff comments about the buildings colour scheme, as it reminded them of the 
‘one school’ corporate colour. 
 
The gallery is now open for students to display and view their work in a professional 
setting. The senior syllabuses have always included curatorial skills as part of the criteria 
and with the new changes to the senior syllabuses all visual art students are able to 
benefit from this amazing space.  
 
We will be opening the gallery to students’ families and friends at different points 
throughout the academic year to ‘showcase’ students’ achievements, students will be 
notified in advance of the dates.  
 
In the meantime put the 19th October in to your diary as we will be holding our annual 
opening of the ‘Brush With Youth’ art show and the  Visual Arts awards evening at Gallery 
107 (Next to the town library.) Everyone is welcome to join us to celebrate another 
fantastic year of wonderful art on display created by the students from year 7 to 12.  

Alison Roberts 
Subject Area Coordinator - Visual Art 

Year 10 Update 
And just like that, the school holidays are upon us. It has been a very busy term as 
students continue with their transition to the new SATE/ATAR system for 2019. By the 
time you are reading this, all students should have finalised their subject selections for 
2019-2020 through the SET Plan process. If your student has not completed this process, 
please contact administration at the start of Term 4.  
 
Term 4: Each year, students in Years 10 and 11 finish school two weeks before the junior 
school. This means that for the cohort, the term is only 8 weeks long. There is a lot of 
work that needs to be covered in that short space of time so attending every lesson, every 
day is vital. While our attendance as a cohort has improved, the improvement still puts us 
below the school’s expected target of 90% actual attendance. It is sad to note that in this 
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some cases it is more than this. While I understand that we are all susceptible to illness, it 
is important that students make every effort to attend classes OR catch up on work 
missed due to absences. I would love to see the attendance data for this cohort to 
continue its improvement throughout Term 4. 
 
Formal 2020: As most of you are aware by now, the school has made the decision to 
move the formal to earlier in the year. This has been done to assist with the introduction of 
external exams which are a prominent feature of the new SATE/ATAR system. At this 
stage, it is anticipated that there will be students who will be sitting exams just one or two 
days before graduation. Stay tuned for more information about the date and venue early 
next term. 
 
As always, if you have any questions or queries, please contact me via email 
(shemm1@eq.edu.au) or by contacting the office. 

Sarah Hemmings 
Year 10 Coordinator 

Our Social Worker is off on 
a new adventure… 

 
We are very sad to let our Dalby SHS 
community know that Carmen, our 
wonderful Social Worker, will be leaving us 
at the end of the term. She has been 
offered an amazing opportunity with USQ 
to support the wellbeing of university staff 
and students.  
 
We really cannot put into words the loss 
this is for our students, staff and school 
community. Carmen’s wealth of knowledge, 
repertoire of skills, willingness to take on 
whatever is thrown her way and unending 
collegiality demonstrates what an 
invaluable member of the DSHS Support 
Team she has been. 
 
We know that you will join with us in 
wishing Carmen all the very best as she 
takes on this new adventure.  
 
To all DSHS students, parents and staff 
 
I have recently made a decision to pursue 
an exciting work opportunity that will take 
me away from DSHS at the end of this 
term.  This decision has been difficult and it 
will be sad to leave.  From here, I will be 
working at the University of Southern 
Queensland in Toowoomba as a Wellness 
Educator, supporting university students 
and staff to keep happy and 
healthy.  Thank you so much to everyone I 
have met and worked with since joining the 
DSHS team last year.  I have thoroughly 
enjoyed my time here and I believe DSHS 
has some of the most amazing young 
people!  The connections I have made with 
both students and parents, and the work 
we have done together, has been so 
rewarding.   I sincerely wish you all the best 
of luck in the future and thank you once 
again,  

Carmen Blacker 
Social Worker 
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Tuesday 23rd October  
4pm - 6:00pm  

N Block 
 

Term 3 report cards will be issued at the 
end of term via QParents and by email.  
 
Bookings for Parent Teacher Interviews 
will open after the report cards are issued 
via school website 
www.dalbyshs.eq.edu.au.  Find it in 'Quick 
Links' on the home screen. Or bookings 
can be made by contacting the school 
office on 4669 0900.  

Changing Payment 
Methods 

We wish to inform you that Education 
Queensland has advised that they will 
soon be removing the ability to make 
payment via BPay and have referred 
payees to use BPoint.    BPoint is a far 
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must use either a Visa or Mastercard. 
 
Instructions for using BPoint are available 
from the school office and it is a quick 
method of payment for school invoices. 
 
If you have any issues please call the 
office. 

From the Guidance Team… 
Year 12 students are reminded to review their school emails for information sent by Emily 
(GO) regarding applying to University via QTAC, Early Entry/Principals Recommendation 
Schemes, Scholarships, and alternate University Pathways. 
 
Any student who wishes to apply to University via QTAC and/or would like to submit an 
Early Entry/Principals Recommendation application, should attend the QTAC session 
being held Session 3 Wednesday 10th October with Emily (GO). 
 
If you are a student who is worried you are not going to get the OP the you need or not OP 
eligible, you are strongly encourage to consider applying to one of the following 
Universities via their early entry/Principal’s recommendations schemes:  
· The University of New England: https://www.une.edu.au/study/study-on-campus/get-

early-entry CLOSING DATE FRIDAY 28 SEPTEMBER 2018 (online application) 
· The University of the Sunshine Coast: https://www.usc.edu.au/learn/how-do-i-apply/

pathways-to-study/pathways-from-year-12/early-offer-guarantee/information-for-
students DUE TO GUIDANCE OFFICER VIA EMAIL 8 OCTOBER 2018 (students 
were emailed application form) 

· Australian Catholic University: http://www.acu.edu.au/study_at_acu/
pathways_and_entry_schemes/year_12_student_entry/
schools_recommendation_scheme CLOSING DATE 28 SEPTEMBER 2018 (online 
application) 

 
Note: You can only apply for 1 of the above schemes. QTAC Applications MUST be 
completed by the due date above & the Uni you are submitting an early entry scheme to 
MUST be your first QTAC preference.  




